
Pre-ID File for OAA, OGT or OTELA 

If you or your Information Technology Center (ITC) uploads a Pre-ID file, please double check 

that the data for all students were properly uploaded. After a Pre-ID file is uploaded, click the 

[View/Edit Students] tab. Select “All Schools” and “All Grades” to see all the students in your 

district’s Pre-ID file. If you need help with your OGT Pre-ID file, please contact the Help Desk at 

877.231.7809 (press 2); 888.944.5001 for OAA or OTELA. 

 


